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PARENT 
HANDBOOK 

A MESSAGE FROM DENISE, 

Thank you for choosing Camp Hazen YMCA for your childôs summer 
camp experience. We are all looking forward to being outside and 
rebuilding connections with past friends and welcoming new ones. 

As Executive Director of Camp Hazen YMCA, I know firsthand how truly 
transformational summer camp can be in a childôs life.  We believe that 
outdoor experiences provide a critical opportunity for kids to be 
themselves, learn more about the world around them, and grow in 
confidence and independence.  We know that campers leave Hazen 
with memories that will last a lifetime. 

This handbook is our traditional óhow toô guide and contains practical 
information to help prepare both you and your child for your session(s) 
at camp.  While no two summers are exactly the same, weôre hoping 
that this will help familiarize you with some of the procedures, 
schedules and traditions that we have at Camp. If you have any 
questions, please contact the camp office at (860) 526-9529. 

Additional information can also be found on our website at 
camphazenymca.org.  There is a lot of detailed, helpful information 
online, especially for new families.   

To keep up to date with whatôs going on with us throughout the year 
you are welcome to find us on Facebook, by ólikingô Camp Hazen YMCA 
and sending a friend request to Edward Hazen. 

Best Regards,  
 

 
 
 

 

Denise Learned 
Executive Director/CEO 

CAMP HAZEN YMCA OVERNIGHT CAMPðSUMMER 2022 

 

CAMP HAZEN YMCA 

204 West Main St.  

Chester, CT 06412 

camphazenymca.org 

WHATôS NEXT? 

JANUARY 1ST 
Deposits are now non-refundable 

MARCH 1ST 
50% of remaining balance will be due 

MAY 1ST 
Full balance due 

Forms Due 

Ý  Health History 
Ý  Physical Exam 
Ý  Authorized to pick up 
Ý  Camper Information 
Ý  Individual Care Plan 
Ý  Cabin Request 
Ý  Check Grade 

Set up Store Account 
 
 

FOR CHECK IN 
Packing List 

Medication Authorizations signed 

by prescriber 

Medications in original containers 

 

DURING CAMP 

¶ 1st time families ð will receive a 

call from their childôs Village 

Director by the first Wednesday. 

¶ Email ð You can make use of the 

one way email system via your 

CampInTouch Account. 
 

AFTER CAMP 
Donôt forget to save your spot for 

next summer.  Weôll hold it until 

September 1st. 

 

PRO TIP 
As camp gets closer itôs a great 

idea to talk about the upcoming 

experience as a family. Lots of 

bite sized conversations are 

better than one big sit down. 

Check out the section on óTips & 

Tricksô. 

https://camphazenymca.campintouch.com/v2/login.aspx
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OUR PASTé YOUR FUTURE 

History 
Since 1910, there had been talk of 
establishing a summer camp for boys 
from all across the state.  The Senator 
Edward Hazen, a native of Haddam 
who had made his fortune in 
publishing, was the driving force 
behind the plan for such a camp.  
Unfortunately, the First World War 
interrupted these plans as the Y 
focused itôs efforts on supporting the 
troops in Europe. But with Armistice in 
November, 1918 attention could once again focus on the home front.  This was one 
of those times when the will and the resources for such a project had come together 
at just the right time.  The only difficulty, it seemed, was finding the right piece of 
land.  A seven man committee met throughout 1919 trying to find the perfect spotð
something on the edge of a forest, by a lake and easily accessible from all across 
the State. When the Committee next met on the evening of April 7th, Mr F.A. 
Stanley, the State YMCA Boys Work Secretary, was appointed Director of Camp 
Hazen. The price was set at $7.50 per week and the summer set up in four, two-
week sessions. In the very first advertising brochure, the new director, óPopô 
Stanley, explained his plan to perspective parents ð òWhen the books are laid aside 
and the long summer vacation begins for that boy of yours, what then? Here he 
lives in ñthe great out doorsò, rubs shoulders with the other fellow, learns the secret 
of the woods, imbibes the spirit of the campfire, learns the lessons of 
nature...experiences which send him back home thrilled for higher attainments in 
his own life and conduct.ò 

In the early years, traditions were formed that continue to this day. Campers still 
enjoy campfires, cabin chats, singing, camping out in the woods, and the revered 
Candlelight Ceremony. 

Itôs hard to believe that over 100,000 campers and staff have spent their summers 
on the shores of Cedar Lake.  So much has 
changed since our first summer of 1920, 
and yetðso much remains the same.  Our 
facilities have grown and expanded; our 
activities and programs have changed and 
developed over time. Our campers and 
staff, once from just Connecticut, now 
come from throughout New England, the 
United States and from around the world. 
What remains the same is the nervous 
anticipation of going to campðwhether it 
be your first time or your 10th; that 
excitement you feel when you first pull in 
the entrance; the smile on your face when 
you see your friends, the sense of 
confidence you feel when you push beyond 
your comfort zone and try something 
youôve never done before; that feeling of 
acceptance when you realize that this is a 
place where you can be yourself; that 
calm, peacefulness that you feel when 
looking out over Cedar Lake at yet another 
perfect sunset. 

Hazen has a long history of strong 
leadership. Since 1999, Denise Learned 
has been Executive Director, following in 
the footsteps of Tim Milbern, Sue 
Edmonds, Russ Gormley, Howard Bunting, 
Archie Knowles, and Pop Stanley. Under 
their careful watch, the tradition and 
history of Camp Hazen has been passed 
from one generation to the next. 

Today, we continue to build strong kids. 
With an exceptional summer camp 
program and a school group program that 
is unlike any other, Hazen remains 
committed to the growth and development 
of kids. 

THIS IS WHY: 

OUR PROMISE:  

Your child is our #1 priority. 

Everything we do, every 

decision we make, has your 

childôs safety and well-being in 

mind.  

OUR VALUES: 

Our community is based on 

the YMCA pillars of Caring, 

Honesty, Respect, and 

Responsibility. We use these 

values in our cabin groups, at 

meals, and throughout the 

day.  

OUR MISSION: 

Camp Hazen YMCA is 

committed to helping youth 

develop valuable life skills 

through camping experiences 

that build healthy bodies, open 

minds, and awakened spirits.  

OUR VISION: 

To be a time and place in 

peopleôs lives that they look 

back on and smile. We hope 

we are a place where people 

are always happy to arrive, 

and hesitant to leave.  

OUR CAUSE: 

We believe that children 

should have a Hazen 

experience, regardless of their 

familyôs ability to pay. Camp 

Hazen YMCA has instituted a 

voluntary 4-tier pricing 

program for our Summer 

programs.  

OUR BELIEF: 

Camp Hazen YMCA is an 

inclusive organization. Our 

doors are open to everyone, 

from across all dimensions of 

diversity, creating the 

opportunity to learn from each 

other. It is our belief that, in a 

diverse world, we are stronger 

when we are inclusive. We 

have a culture of acceptance, 

and we know that it is our 

differences that bring us closer 

together. 

Philosophy 

Camp Hazen YMCA has had over 

100 years of creating 

experiences for campers to 

enjoy activities, appreciate the 

outdoors, learn about 

themselves and others, and 

grow as people. Our impact is 

measured by the thousands who 

have attended Hazen throughout 

the years, who know camp is so 

much more than the activities 

done and skills learned. 

We believe that the community 

formed during a camp session 

allows your child to gain 

experiences that peers at home 

may not, and these positive 

experiences give your child the 

confidence to excel in so many 

other aspects of their lives. A 

camp experience will bolster 

childrenôs socialization skills, 

provide opportunities for 

leadership development, and 

help them achieve their full 

potential. 
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YEAR ROUND 
LEADERSHIP 
TEAM 
Denise Learned, Executive 

Director/CEO  

Denise has dedicated her career to 

mission driven work. She started 

her career at Hazen as the Summer 

Camp Director.  During the 90ôs she 

left camp to work as the Executive 

Director of the Shoreline Soup 

Kitchens, then returned to her 

current role as Executive Director/

CEO of Camp Hazen YMCA in 1999. 

Denise is an active member of 

many professional networks and 

committees including the YMCA 

Independent Camp Group and the 

CT Alliance of YMCA.  She is also a Y 

Guardian of Child protection 

through the YMCA of USA. 

Kath Davies, Camp Director 

Kath joined the Professional Team 

right out of University. She is well 

known in the Camping Community 

serving on the Board of Directors of 

the CT Camping Associations, a 

member of the Youth Camp Safety 

Advisory Committee for the CT 

Office of Early Childhood and on a 

committee for the YMCA Camp 

Cabinet for YMCA of the USA. 

Kath will hold a New Parent 

Orientation in advance of our first 

session this summer. This call is 

designed for parents that are new 

to our Overnight Camp Program. It 

will cover commonly asked 

questions by new parents, as well 

as give detailed information about 

our program for this summer. If you 

have specific topics that youôd like 

to be covered, please feel free to 

email in advance.  

PROGRAM DEPARTMENT: 
Alex Learned, Assistant Camp Director 

Nicky Fauteux, Program Director  

Jake Fernandes, Program Director 

SUPPORT: 
Laurie Bouchard, Office Manager 

Sarah Menzel, Business Manager 

Carolyn Learned, Development 

Alex Welch, Food Service Director 

Mike Learned, Maintenance Director 

Dan Feltus, Asst. Maintenance Director 

Mark Lowrey, Construction Manager 

SUMMER STAFF 
Each session, we host 248 overnight campers entering grades three 

through ten. Our 4:1 camper to staff ratio provides individual attention 

and quality instruction and supervision in all aspects of camp life. Our 

Staff is comprised of young adults from throughout the world. 

All staff are chosen based on their desire and ability to act as positive 

role models, their maturity, their commitment to childrenôs growth, and a 

love of the camp community. All our cabin counselors are high school 

graduates. Most have completed at least one year of college or have 

been an Assistant Counselor with us last summer. All our Assistant 

Counselors are long-time Hazen campers and have completed our 

LEAdership Program the previous summer. In addition, Hazen works with 

industry leading international staffing agencies to hire counselors and 

support staff from around the world to expose campers to other cultures 

and provide them with an international point of view.  

A thorough background check is conducted on each staff member. This 

includes a search of the Judicial Department for convictions matching the 

prospective employees name and date of birth, the state child abuse 

registry and the National Sex Offender Registry. 

There are at least two staff living in each cabin with eight campers. Our 

oldest campers live with one staff member and four/five other campers in 

platform tents. Each of our five villages is led by a Village Director. 

Village Directors are the primary contact for parents while children are ag 

camp.  Our Village Director team have several years of camp experience 

and have demonstrated a superior level of maturity and skill working with 

children. 

STAFF TRAINING 
Through mandatory pre-camp training, staff are trained to provide a safe 

and encouraging environment. By 

the time your camper arrives, our 

staff are well prepared to help 

them have a safe, fun, and 

memorable summer. 

Soft Skills 

¶ During our intensive week of 
Orientation before the campers 
arrive, we make certain that our 
staff are being taught the best 
ways to ensure that they are 
ready to advocate for each 
individual camper.  

¶ Staff learn to identify the social 
and emotional needs of campers, 
as well as the physical.  

¶ Our orientation covers Camp 
Philosophy, Camper 
Management, Behavior Management, Child Protection, Village Life, and Lesson 
Plans, and more.  

 

Hard Skills 

¶ Our staff are also fully trained in our Policies & Procedures on Camper Safety, 
Water Safety, and Emergency Protocols.  

¶ Our Waterfront and Adventure staff come for an extra week of certifications 
and skills training, including American Red Cross Lifeguarding and American 
Red Cross CPR.  

mailto:denise@camphazenymca.org?subject=Parent%20Guide
mailto:denise@camphazenymca.org?subject=Parent%20Guide
mailto:kdavies@camphazenymca.org?subject=Parent%20Guide
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SAFETY 

Safety is always a top priority at Camp Hazen YMCA. In fact, our first two 

rules at Hazen are 1. Have fun and 2. Be safe! We are focused on children's 

safety, both physically and emotionally, while they are with us at camp. Itôs 

important for your child to know who the trusted adults at camp are if they 

feel unsafe or uncomfortable. We encourage you to talk to your child and 

explain that they should feel comfortable coming to their counselors with 

anything that is bothering them, just like they would to you at home. Their 

Village Director is also someone that they can come to with questions while 

they are at camp. 

In addition to being a licensed youth camp through the State of 

Connecticut, Camp Hazen YMCA is considered a Pioneer in Camping with the 

American Camp Association for its long history of dedication to youth 

development. The American Camp Association (ACA) is the leading 

authority for summer camps and youth development. They work to 

preserve, promote, and improve the camp experience. Camp Hazen YMCA is 

an accredited member of the ACA, and as part of our membership, Hazen 

must adhere to strict guidelines which includes the successful completion of 

both on-site visits and paperwork reviews. 

While our staff will make every reasonable effort to minimize known risks 

associated with each activity, all hazards cannot be foreseen. By 

participating in our programs, campers and their parents knowingly and 

willingly assume all risks associated with participation in a summer camp 

program. Campers and their parents should fully understand that even after 

reasonable precautions have been taken, occasional accidents do happen. 

Camp Hazen YMCA was recently selected for a pilot program to participate 

in an accreditation process with Praesidium, a leader in the field of child 

protection, that uses decades of data and methodology practices to 

determine root-cause contributors in cases of organizational abuse. This 

accreditation process helps organizations sustain the highest standards in 

child abuse prevention. This will publicly demonstrate our commitment to 

safety and adherence to the highest standards in abuse prevention.  

BALANCE & 
REFUND 
POLICY 

50% of your balance of camp 

fees is due by March 1st. The 

remaining balance is due by 

May 1st. These will be 

automatically charged to your 

default credit card on file. 

To set up an automatic 

payment plan, please call the 

Camp Office. 

If final payment is not 

received by the due date, your 

registration may be cancelled, 

and your deposit forfeited.  

VISA, MasterCard, American 

Express, Discover or e-check 

may be used to charge your 

balance.   

Camp Hazen YMCA will refund 

program fees for cancellations 

made 30 days prior to the 

start of the session (less 

deposit). No refund is made 

for late arrivals or early 

departures or in cases of 

homesickness, withdrawal, 

dismissal, or sickness. 

CABIN ASSIGNMENTS &  

REQUESTS 
We believe that camp is a great place for kids to meet new people. We 

understand that many campers come to camp with a friend from home, 

and it's important for us to consider the dynamics of the entire cabin 

group. We do hold preference for first-time camper cabin-mate requests 

over returning campers, as we understand a child's initial experience can 

be easier when joined by a familiar face. Cabin-mate requests are limited 

to one per camper, and priority is given to first time campers. We try our 

hardest to honor these requests, but we are unable to guarantee a cabin-

mate. Requests must be for campers of the same grade and must be 

mutual to be considered. Due to the community aspect of Oak, we do not 

take tent request for 10th graders. 

You can make a request using the 'Bunk Request' form on CampInTouch. 

If you have a special situation or concern, PLEASE call us ahead of time. 

BEFORE CAMP 

THE PARENT EXPERIENCE 
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FORMS - NEED TO BE SUBMITTED ONLINE BY MAY 1ST. 
To begin, log in to your CampInTouch account, then click on CƻǊƳǎ ϧ 5ƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ  

FORMS & DOCUMENTS FOR EACH CAMPER 

1. Health History 

¶ This form must be completed annually, by a parent or legal guardian.  

¶ The last page is an Authorization, Release, and Indemnity Waiver.  

2. Physical Exam & Immunization Record  

¶ The physical examination form must be current within 36 months of your campers 

last day in camp.   

¶ Please upload a copy of your child's most recent physical exam and immunization 

record. You may use the form we provide online, a copy of your school physical, or 

your states health exam form. 

¶ In the event your child has not received immunizations, as per the State of 

Connecticut Office of Early Childhood, you must provide us with an Immunization 

Waiver. There are two acceptable forms of documentation for this waiver, please 

contact the office for details. 

3. Individual Care Plan 

¶ The State of Connecticut states an individual plan of care is necessary when a child 

has a special health care need or disability and it is necessary that special care be 

taken or provided while the child is at the youth camp. 

4. Camper Information for the Counselor  

¶ This is for BOTH you and your camper to complete. This information is essential to 

help your child meet any specific goals you or they may have and to ensure a 

positive experience for all campers. 

5. Medication Authorization Form     Bring to Check In with Medication 

¶ This form must be completed for a camper to receive any medications (prescription 

or over-the counter) brought from home.    

¶ This form must be signed by both a parent/guardian AND a prescribing health care 

professional, even for over-the-counter medications like vitamins. 

¶ You must complete one form for each medication brought to camp and the 

information on this form must match the label on the medication.  

¶ Please review this form carefully before coming to camp. We are unable to dispense 

medications to campers without this properly completed form. 

¶ The medications must be in the original containers and properly labelled. This 

includes epi-pens and inhalers -- often the label is on the box and parents donôt 

realize they MUST bring that box with the label, as mandated by both the State of 

Connecticut and the American Camp Association. 

6. Additional Medical Paperwork 

¶ Use this space to upload any additional medical documents, for example, a letter 

from a therapist, a management plan for diabetes or asthma, or other medical/

emotional conditions or concerns. 

7. Camper Photo 

¶ Use this link to upload or update your camperôs photo! 

8. Financial Assistance 

¶ We believe that every child deserves a camp experience, regardless of their family's 
ability to pay. Please complete this form if you would like to apply for our Financial 
Assistance Program. Call us anytime on (860) 526-9529. 

FORMS & DOCUMENTS FOR YOUR FAMILY 
1. Authorized to pick up 

¶ Please list all adults, including parents, that are authorized to pick up your 

child from camp.  

CAMP STORE 

ACCOUNT      

Campers do not need cash 

while at camp and should not 

bring any. The Camp Store is 

open each day and campers 

can buy sweatshirts, T-shirts, 

stamps, souvenirs, toiletries, 

flashlights, and more. There is 

no food or candy sold in the 

store. 

Store accounts should be 

established prior to May 1st 

on your CampInTouch 

account. Login and click on 

"View Accounts" to put money 

into your child's store 

account. We recommend $75 

per session, per camper, 

regardless of the session 

length, as the price of the 

items do not change. Unspent 

Camp Store money may be 

donated to Camp Hazen 

YMCAôs Campership Fund, or 

you may request a refund. 

Balances of less than $10.00 

will automatically be donated. 

Please consider donating 

remaining store balances and 

check off this option on your 

camperôs check-in card on 

check-in day.   

Please note: refund checks 

expire 30 days after the date 

of issuance. Expired checks 

will automatically be 

considered a contribution to 

our Campership Fund. 

BEFORE CAMP THE PARENT EXPERIENCE 

https://camphazenymca.campintouch.com/v2/forms/Dashboard.aspx
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Packing Guidelines 

We recommend packing in large duffle bags that can fold and store easily under 

the campersô bunks. There is only a 9-inch clearance under the bunks where all 

luggage needs to be stored. 

T-shirts for All Camp Days 
Shirts can be brought from home, or you can buy a white Hazen shirt for around 

$13 in the camp store. Sessions A,B & D require white shirts. 

PLEASE CAREFULLY LABEL ALL ITEMS. 
Pack together with your camper. This allows your camper to know where 

everything is and to develop a sense of responsibility. This is also a good 

time to talk about the experiences ahead and build the excitement.  Itôs also 

a good time to talk about personal responsibility, living in a community 

setting and your expectations about their interactions with others. 

There is a lost and found at camp, encourage your child to check it out if 

they have lost something. Camp Hazen YMCA is NOT responsible for any 

items that are lost or stolen.  

We have the ability to do laundry if an accident requires it, but there is no 

regular laundry done during the session. 

This packing list is for a 2 week 
sessionï please adjust accordingly 
for a 1 week session. 
CLOTHING 

Ã 12-16 Face Masks 

Ã 8-12 t-shirts 

Ã 1 White T-shirt (Tye Dying/All 
Camp Day Event)  

Ã 1-2 long sleeved shirts 
  

Ã 6-8 pairs of shorts   

Ã 2-3 pairs of long pants/jeans
  

Ã 1-2 sweatshirts   

Ã 2-3 swimsuits 

Ã 1-2 pairs of pajamas 
  

Ã 13-15 pairs of underwear  

Ã 13-15 pairs of socks  

Ã Raincoat or poncho   

Ã 1- 2 pairs of sneakers (required 
for some activities) 

Ã 1- 2 pairs of flip flops, crocs 
or sandals 

Ã Dress Clothes for Final 
Banquet (totally optional) 

   
GEAR  

Ã 1 twin size fitted & flat sheet 

Ã 1 blanket or comforter  

Ã 1 sleeping bag  

Ã 1 pillow & pillowcase  

Ã 2 bath towels + 2 beach 
towels  

Ã 1 laundry bag   

Ã 1-2 water bottles   

Ã Sunscreen  

Ã 1 flashlight with extra 
batteries 

Ã Day backpack 

Ã Insect repellent (non-aerosol) 

Ã Toiletries  (soap, shampoo, 
hairbrush, toothpaste, 
toothbrush, etcé) 

Ã Container to carry toiletries to 
shower 

 

OPTIONAL ITEMS 

Ã Reading material - paper/printed 
books only  

Ã Deck of cards  

Ã Stationery & pre-addressed 
stamped envelopes or postcards
  

Ã Skateboard/in-line skates/
protective pads & helmet 

Ã Other program equipment: tennis 
racket, softball glove, etc.. 

Ã skates - all other program 
equipment is available at camp) 

Unplugged experience ð No Wi-Fi = better connection 

To help children develop independence, and to maintain a safe 
environment, Camp Hazen maintain a óNo Cell Phoneô policy. Not only are 

cell phones disruptive to a childôs camp experience, but they are also 

expensive and can easily get lost or stolen. We want our campers to 

experience living in a natural environment and reconnect with friends and 

nature. We also believe that not having instant access to a cellphone 

promotes independence and personal problem solving, as campers are 

compelled to find solutions on their own or ask one of our fully trained staff 

for help. We request that you communicate this policy to your child before 

their arrival at camp and encourage letter writing as their means of contact 

so that there are no surprises upon arrival. 

Talk about the experiences ahead and about your expectations, including 

setting realistic goals about how often they can expect to hear from you and 

WHAT NOT TO BRING 
We are completely unplugged, which meanséNo Electronics. Period. 

Campers should NOT bring any of the 
following items:  

¶ Cash 

¶ Any electronic device (iPods, 
electronic games, e-readers, 
electric fans, computers, cell 
phones) 

¶ Food 

¶ Pets 

¶ Fireworks 

¶ Water guns 

¶ Vehicles 

¶ Tobacco products 

¶ Drugs OR drug paraphernalia 

¶ Alcohol 

¶ Weapons of any type 
 

If a camper brings any of these items 

to camp, the item will be confiscated 

and either sent home or held until the 

end of the session. Campers found in 

possession of weapons, drugs, alcohol 

or drug paraphernalia will immediately 

be dismissed from camp. 

BEFORE CAMP THE PARENT EXPERIENCE 
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MISSING 
HOME 
Missing home is a natural 

feeling, and the counselors 

are there to help. There 

are many things you can 

do to help your child be 

successful at camp. During 

the session, write cheerful, 

positive letters, asking lots 

of questions about 

activities and new friends. 

Express confidence in your 

childôs ability to succeed. 

Be assured that our staff is 

well trained to identify and 

help campers who are 

missing home. If you 

receive a letter from your 

child expressing 

homesickness, please feel 

free to contact the camp 

office. However, please 

understand that letters 

sent early in a camp 

session may relay strong 

feelings of missing home 

during this transitional 

period. Your camper's 

Village Director will contact 

you if a camper is really 

struggling with missing 

home and discuss ways to 

improve the situation. 

(Please do NOT tell your 

child that you will pick 

them up or that you will 

call them if they miss 

home, as this does not set 

them up for success). 

THE PARENT EXPERIENCE BEFORE CAMP 

CONVERSATIONS STARTERS... 

The following are some sample topics for discussion that will help prepare 
your child emotionally for their big adventure at camp:  

Friends: ñCamp is about making new friends. If you are shy about 
meeting new kids, then learn to get to know others by being a good 
listener. Ask questions. Share what you have. Join in. Remember that not 
everyone in your group has to be your best friend. As long as you treat 
others with respect and they do the same with you, then you will have a 
few good friends at camp and that is fine. Of course, if you have more, 
thatôs great!ò  

Activities: ñThere are many exciting things to do at camp, many of 
which you may never have tried before. You may not like all the activities 
or you may be better at some than others. Thatôs normal. I do, however, 
expect you to try. The more you put into camp, the more you will get out 
of it.ò  

Respect: ñNo matter how you feel about anyone else, I expect you to 
treat people with respect. It is OK to sometimes have angry feelings.....it 
is not OK to do angry things. If you are having trouble with another 
camper, you can always talk to your counselor, your Village Director, 
Ben, Jake, or Nicky - the Program Directors, Alex, the Senior Program 
Director, or Kath - the Camp Director.ò  

Getting help: ñEveryone has good days and bad days. If you are having 
a problem, your counselor is there to help you! You donôt have to wait to 
tell us if you are upset about something. After all, if your counselor 
doesnôt know what might be troubling you, they canôt help you. Be honest 
and ask for what you need. If your counselor doesnôt seem to be 
concerned or doesnôt help you, then you can go to your Village Director, 
or Kath, Alex, Jake, or Nicky.ò  

Self-image: A great thing to remind your first-time camper about is 
what their strong points are. I would focus not just on what they do well, 
but their positive qualities as well, such as what makes them a good 
friend or the type of person other kids would want to know. Helping 
children to identify their strengths can help them when they are having a 
set back - one of the inevitable growing pains all children have from time 
to time.  

Talking with your child about these kinds of issues is a great way to 
support them as they get ready to take this important step on the road to 
independence.  

TIPS & TRICKS 

Sending your child to camp for the first time is a major milestone for 
most families, one that is often marked with excitement, anticipation 
and perhaps even some anxiety. Though camp is certainly about 
making friends and having fun, it is also about being on your own 
and being part of a community. One of the most important things 
you, as a parent, can do to help prepare your child for both of these 
aspects of camp is to talk with your child about it before they go. In 
fact, it may be better to have several brief talks rather than one 
long conversation, as children often absorb more when there is less 
to think about at one time. Children usually do better with this sort 
of conversation if it is part of a more general discussion, either at 
the dinner table or while riding in the car doing errands.  
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THE PARENT EXPERIENCE 

205 West Main Street 

Chester,  CT 06412 
 

From the North:  Take Route 9 South to 

Exit 6.  Turn right at the bottom of 

the ramp onto Route 148W.  Parking 

for Camp Hazen is 1.5 miles on the 

left.  Please follow the guidance of 

our signs and parking attendants. 

From the East & South:  Take I-95 to 

Route 9 North (Exit 69).  Follow 

Route 9 to Exit 6.  Turn left at the 

end of the ramp onto Route 148W.  

Parking for Camp Hazen is 1.5 miles 

on the left.  Please follow the 

guidance of our signs and parking 

attendants. 

DIRECTIONS TO 
CAMP HAZEN 

CHECK IN DAY 

Check in is on a Sunday afternoon.  If an effort to minimize wait times, 

we run a staggered check-in for each session. Youôll be emailed a time 

between 2-4pm for your child's check in. 

¶ Have your child eat lunch before arriving.   

¶ Please leave pets at home.   

¶ A limited Camp Store will be open at Check-In with t-shirts, 
sweatshirts & water bottles. 

 

CHECK-IN DAY PROCEDURES: 

¶ Upon arrival at camp, you will be directed to a parking area and staff 

will assist you with unloading luggage. Luggage will be brought to a 

central location in your childs village. 

¶ Youôll be asked to present proof of your child's vaccination or 

negative COVID test/ 

¶ Proceed to the Check-In tables at the Pavilion across the street, sign 

a check-in card and, if needed, meet with the camp nurses.   

¶ Stop at Camp Store Tent to buy a sweatshirt & t-shirt. 

¶ Proceed to your camperôs cabin to meet their Village Director and 

Counselors and to help your camper get settled. 

¶ Say good-bye. Experience has shown us the transition from home to 

camp is eased by short good-byes that allow your child to jump right 

into camp life. If you want to stay to get more information or speak 

to a staff member, please feel free to do so, but allow your camper 

to join their group while you have your conversation. 

MEDICATIONS 

All medications must be 
checked in with the camp 
nurse.  No medications can 
be kept in the cabins, 
including over-the-counter 
medication and vitamins.  
Have your Medication 
Authorization Form 
prepared.   

If you are bringing any 
medications from home 
(prescription or over the 
counter, including vitamins 
& topical ointments), you 
must have a completed 
medication authorization 
form for EACH medication. 
This form MUST be signed 
by BOTH a parent/guardian 
AND the authorized 
prescriber.   

ALL MEDICATION MUST BE 
IN THEIR ORIGINAL 
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